
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 13, 2023 

 

Re: Ordinance No. 230310 

 

To Members of the Neighborhood Planning and Development Committee: 

 

 

The Old Hyde Park Historic District Neighborhood Association is concerned about Ordinance No. 

230310 as there has not been any evaluation, or neighborhood discussion, on the impact of 

reducing the percentage of revenue from food sales for restaurants from 50% to 30% would have 

on residential neighborhoods. Old Hyde Park Historic District adjoins commercial areas and are 

already experiencing parking challenges. 

 

The reduction of the required percentage of food sales and a corresponding reduction of required 

parking spaces will increase the occurrence of parking encroachment to the detriment of 

residents.  

 

We urge you to keep the 50% standard for restaurants. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Old Hyde Park Historic District Board 

 

Nadja Karpilow, President 

Angie Phillips, Vice President 

Dianna Atkinson, Treasurer 

Betsy Ambrose, Secretary 

Jacob Ambrose, Director 

Matthew Browning, Director 

Aaron Fightmaster, Director 

Tabitha Judson, Director 

 
 

 


